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Introduction 
By Di Lloyd, Principal 

Welcome to the spring term edition of the St Vincent 
College newsletter.  
 
Youôll see that a huge amount has been going on since 
the last edition.  The highlight of the autumn term was the 
annual Charities Day with our 25

th
 Fun Run.  A new 

addition to the day this year was the St Vincentôs Got 
Talent show in the college theatre ï the Student Council 
even persuaded me to get out my ócello and play a solo! 
 
 

 
 

New Fitness Suite now open!!  

No Joining up Fee!  

No Monthly P ayments! 

No Contracts!  

Just £2.50 per session!  
 
The college has recently completely refurbished their 
fitness suite, buying in state of the art new equipment, 
including a Kinesis machine. The new fitness suite also 
includes a treadmill, a bike, 2 rowers and 10 strength 
conditioning machines. There is also a base lamp which 
can time how long you spend on each station and lights 
up to let you know when to move onto the next exercise. 
 
The fitness suite is housed upstairs in the sports hall 
and is secluded and quiet, perfect for those who want to 
exercise away from the limelight. The new strength 
machines from Technogym are pump resistant 
machines, not weights, which are easy to use; ideal for 
everybody in the community, including people 
undergoing sports rehabilitation, exercise referral or 
people with disabilities.  
 
The fitness suite will greatly assist the delivery of the 
fitness units for the BTEC Sport and Public Services 
students, who will be able to access the fitness suite 
immediately after college each day. 

 

 

 

The fitness suite will also be open to the public at the 
following times: 
 
Monday to Thursday:  5.30pm ï 9.00pm 
Friday:    4.30pm ï 9.00pm 
Saturday:    9.00am ï 1.00pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Prices are as follows: 
 
Public - £2.50 per session plus £5 induction 
Hiring out the whole fitness suite - £25 per hour 
 
For further information on how to book your induction 
and to start using the fitness suite, please phone the 
Leisure Centre reception on: 02392 603560 between 
4.30pm ï 9pm weekdays. 
 

Phone 02392 603560 to find out more!  
 

 

As ever our students are a credit to the college in 
everything they do. I hope you enjoy reading about 
them. 

mailto:info@stvincent.ac.uk
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ON YOUR MARKSéé GET SETéé. GO! 
  
Gosport Deputy Mayor Cllr Richard Dickson and  
Cpl Amanda Anderson (RAF) start the 2011 St Vincent 
College Fun Run in aid of Children in Need and Help for 
Heroes. 
 
The Grand Total raised was £1,100 (£300 of which was 
raised by Maths teacher, Steve Blackburn, who had his 
beard shaved off for this first time THIS CENTURY!!) 
 
  
 

 

 

CHARITIES DAY 2011 

Congratulations to 
Kareem Ebaloula 
and Lucy Preston 
who were the 
fastest male and 
female student 
completing the  
Fun Run. 
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CHARITIES DAY 2011 
 
Well done to the Learning Support Department  
for raising £75 on Charities Day!  
 
Money donated was from the Dodge Ball tournament,  
where a record number of students took part, the Fun Run, 
the St Vincentôs Got Talent show and of course the ever 
popular "Splat the Teacher" event! 
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 ADULT EDUCATION COURSES STARTING IN 2012 - ENROL NOW!!  
 

Á Award in Learning Support (Colleges)  Visit our website for further information  
Á Beauty Basics     and to view our wide  range of courses: 
Á Crochet      www.stvincent.ac.uk  
Á Flower Arranging      
Á French for Beginners    Telephone: (023) 9258 3890 
Á Introduction to Healing  
Á Life Drawing for Beginners    email: adulted@stvincent.ac.uk  
Á Massage & Aromatherapy    
Á Patchwork      Opening Times: 
Á Photography for Beginners     
Á Step & Tone     Monday ð Friday 9.30-4.00pm 
Á Word Processing     Wednesday & Thursday 6.30-8.30pm 
Á Yoga 

 

Marine Skills Centre partners with Gosport engineering firm and Draper Tools 

 

 

By Colin Farmery, Assistant Principal 
 

Students at the Gosport Marine Skills Centre are now using 
top-notch tools for their studies after a link up with Marine 
Tech and Draper Tools. 
  
Marine Tech is an engineering company based in Gosport 
and also supplies Draper products. They have just supplied 
the skills centre with six tool boxes and tools. 
  
'We are delighted to have made this link,' said Marine Skills 
Centre Project Manager Colin Farmery. 'We believe that 
working with local businesses is the best way to develop the 
centre and we look forward to a long and productive 
partnership. Not only have we been able to obtain high-
quality tools at a competitive price, but the link with Marine 
Tech will also provide opportunities for the students to gain 
real experience.' 
  
John Dew, Managing Director of Marine Tech, added: 'The 
Gosport Marine Skills Centre is a great initiative and I am 
delighted my company has been able to support the 
venture.' 
  

  

The Gosport Marine Skills Centre is a joint venture 
between St Vincent College and Mabway, a Gosport 
based private training provider. Currently 12 students are 
studying on a Level 1 pre-apprenticeship Marine 
Engineering course. 
  
The Centre is holding an Open Afternoon on Wednesday 
March 21 (2pm - 5pm) where prospective students can 
come and find out more about the range of courses the 
centre plans to offer from September 2012, including 
Level 1 and Level 2 courses, as well as finding out about 
apprenticeship possibilities. 

 

Elson Junior School visit the Photography Department 
 By Dan Mann, PhotographyTeacher 
 

After working successfully with the óLittle Wavesô Day Care 
Centre last year the Photography Department was contacted 
by Heidi Adams from Elson Junior School. 
 

Heidi was coordinating an art project for the entire Year 4 
based around photography. Knowing that we had a large 
darkroom a visit for all 80 students was arranged but the visit 
provided an even more enriching opportunity with the pupils 
producing a selection of photograms and pinholes. 
 

The morning was a great success and was well received by 
all pupils and staff.  The sessions would not have been as 
smoothly executed without the assistance of both AS and A2 
Photography students: Lucy Choppen, Lucy Webb, Leanna 
Whaley, Richard Snowden, Stephanie Pinnells, Ysabel 
Francis and Jessica Miller. 
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Letter from America 
By Beth Dalton, ex-student, now studying and  
playing Basketball in the USA 
 
The first time I remember playing basketball 
competitively I was 10 years old. I went through every 
step of the ladder and now Iôm at the top. I played at 
school, college, national league, represented Hampshire 
and South England and Iôm now hoping to make the GB 
under 20 squad in the summer. With hard work, 
determination, early morning and late night practices, 
and trying to juggle that with being a college student and 
a newly turned 18 year old, I was given the opportunity 
to travel to the States and play basketball in High 
School. Iôm now a student athlete at Bishop Walsh High 
School in Maryland.  
 
When I got here I was bombarded with questions by the 
Americans like ñhave you met the queen?ò, ñdo you play 
soccer?ò and even ñdo you guys have the same alphabet 
as us over there?ò 
 
I live with a family whose house is right next door to 
school with a pool, hot tub and basketball court. They 
have 3 children aged 21, 19 and 15, and made me feel 
right at home and part of their family. Iôve even been 
given the name óBeth Dalton-DôAtriô.  
  
Bishop Walsh, the school I go to is a small, private, 
catholic school. We get called all sorts of names by other 
schools so the basketball games are always fun when 
we beat them! 
 
The standard of basketball in the US is a lot different 
compared to that in the UK.  Iôm just in High School and 
we have practice every single day, including conditioning 
to make sure weôre in shape, play-by-play where we sit 
and learn every single play and practise it for hours until 
we have it down, shoot around once a week and then we 
have practices where we sit and watch the previous 
game. Itôs tough and physical and itôs taken so seriously. 
 
Iôve been offered 2 full scholarships so far, and am in the 
process of sending letters, game tapes and player 
profiles to colleges in the local states. 
 

 
 

 

Being away from home has been very tough; I have 
days where I wish I could see my family for even just 
an hour. I miss my friends and I miss college. Unlike 
others that went to St Vincent with me who are now 
at uni and can come home at weekends or when they 
please, I canôt.  
 
This is the hardest and scariest thing Iôve ever done, 
but I know for certain that I wouldnôt change it or give 
it up for the world. 

 
I never thought that something like this would be 
possible for me, it always seemed like a dream and it 
still is, but itôs also now my reality. I know dreams can 
come true; youôve just got to work as hard as you can 
to get them. 

 

By Alice Moore,English Teacher 
 
Congratulations to the Creative Writing Group who, after 
entering a competition run by Young Writers, are going to 
have some of their poetry published in their forthcoming 
young writersô anthology. 
 
  

 
 

Those students that will have their poetry, based on the 
theme of óexpress yourselfô  published are Ondrej Holan, 
Imogen Langton, Emily-Jane Christie, Steph Twells, Olivia 
Ali, Lucy Cousins and Bengi-Sue Sirin. 
  

 
 

Creative Writing Groupôs Poetry to be published  
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National Film Project 
Contributed by Rob Hind 

 
In November, City Eye, a community film making 
resource, paid the College two visits over three days and 
made two films based on the Olympic themes. Funded 
by Film Nation, young people between the ages of 14-25 
have been encouraged to make their own films with the 
support of facilitators around the country. 
 
Media Techniques student Jack Beetlestone explainsé 
 
ñOur task was to create a film in two days for the Film 
Nation competition which could lead to our film being 
shown at the London 2012 Olympics. The film had to be 
a maximum of three minutes long and it had to reflect 
one or more of the themes of courage, equality, 
friendship, respect, determination, excellence, inspiration 
or truce.  
 
The first day we spent thinking of the idea, writing the 
film, storyboarding and planning for the next day of 
filming. Our film was based on someone losing a loved 
one in their life and having the determination to get 
through their grieving with help from her friends and in 
particular through the use of tea. This was contrasted 
with shots of someone walking slowly and gradually 
getting quicker into a run as time passes to show they 
are getting over the death and this fitted nicely with the 
Olympic theme.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tea was a running theme through our film as we thought 
it always helps people feel better and also it is a classic 
British drink, our film was entitled ñLife With Two 
Sugarsò. We all storyboarded and directed particular a 
scene so everyone got a chance to have a go at making 
their own section of the film. By the end of the day we 
had a rough cut together which was quite an 
achievement.  Everyone was pleased with how the film  
looked and we are hoping it is successful in the 
competition.  
 
This project provided us all with a chance to meet new 
people and by the end of it everyone had made new 
friends. It was a great experience because people who 
had never been involved with film before had a chance 
to learn about it and gain good practical experience as 
well as learning many advanced filming techniques.ò 
 
 
 

 

Above from left to right: 
Anthony Bachelor from City Eye, Jess Jowett , Jessie 
Dunbar, Dan Cook, Jack Beetlestone , Jacob Pullen 

The winning films will not only gain the prestige of 
being shortlisted and selected from hundreds of 
entries, but will also be shown around the Olympic 
stadia during the games.  
 
Antony ñBatchò Batchelor facilitated the film making 
and was impressed by the quality, commitment and 
creativity of St Vincentôs students. ñTwo film 
projects, with two different groups of students, from 
conception to screening in just 22 hours is a really 
tall order. I have to be honest ï I wasnôt sure that it 
would be possible to complete both projects in such 
a short space of time. However with the support of 
the staff, the St Vincent students rose to the 
challenge and created two complete films of a really 
high standard.  
 
Iôm delighted and proud to have them up on the 
website and waiting for your vote. The more votes 
we get, the more likely it is that they will be 
shortlisted.ò 
 
If you would like to watch the films (and vote for 
them!) go to: 
 
The Wall - www.filmnation.org.uk/watch/film/wall 
 
Life with two sugars - 
www.filmnation.org.uk/watch/film/life-two-sugars 

 

 

 

https://www.mail.stvincent.ac.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=966b70a400b34a3e9afa5ebea3295704&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.filmnation.org.uk%2fwatch%2ffilm%2fwall
https://www.mail.stvincent.ac.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=966b70a400b34a3e9afa5ebea3295704&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.filmnation.org.uk%2fwatch%2ffilm%2flife-two-sugars
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Extended Projects completed by  
Carpentry and Joinery Students 
By Steve Faygo, C&J Teacher 
 
An example of some of the work done by Sam Croucher, 
Dean Coxon and Ashley Perryman which contributed  
towards their extended project on both Level 1 and Level 2 
of the Carpentry and Joinery course. 

 

 

The Sixth Form Academy News 
By Marcus Gough, Director - Sixth Form Academy 
 
St Vincent student thriving at Oxford University 
Tracy Armstrong, a student at the college from 2009-2011,  
obtained a place at Oxford University and is clearly 
enjoying it. During her applications to Cambridge and 
Oxford she received guidance, mock interviews, example 
tests and a range of other assistance from many members 
of the support and teaching staff at the college. She said 
óThe staff were so enthusiastic and spent so much time 
encouraging me and helping wherever they could. I would 
never have believed that enrolling on a course at St 
Vincent would lead to an interview at Cambridge and an 
English course at Oxford University too! Going back into 
education has opened up such wonderful experiences for 
me and  has enabled me to become part of  a world I 
believed was beyond my wildest dreams and it is all down 
to the determined help I received at St Vincent.ô 
 
 
Russell Group Universities Talk 
A lecturer from Southampton University and ex St Vincent 
student, Chris Fuller, visited the college and, after 
promoting the Extended Project qualification and the 
importance of getting involved in enrichment activity, gave 
a talk on the benefits of attending a Russell Group 
university. Emily Christie said óThe Russell Group university 
talk was immensely useful. I had always thought that 
Russell group universities were just the 'leaders' of the 
university league. However, learning that their lecturers do 
research in the forefront of their subject made me really re-
think their importance. Great talk, well organised and very 
informative!ô 
 

 

Manuscript Requested 
Olivia Ali has had success with finding a possible 
publisher for her novel óDestinyô. Her work has already 
attracted considerable attention and positive feedback 
when posted on an online forum, but to have a full 
manuscript requested by a publisher is a significant first 
step towards publication, and is a rare achievement for 
anyone of any age. 
  
 
How to Make a Living from Gambling 
Not as socially irresponsible as it sounds, this talk de-
mythologised the supposed ótricksô and ómethodsô for 
making money from gambling, ultimately concluding 
that the only way to make a living from gambling is to 
be the one taking the bets, not making them. A well 
attended talk but no students wished to be quoted 
about it. Perhaps thatôs why betting shops used to have 
blanked out windowsé 
 
 
St Vincent College Debating Society 
Part of a suite of enrichment clubs available to all. 
There is now an established membership who are 
preparing for two debating tournaments, one of which 
will see St Vincent students competing against 
students from colleges across Hampshire, the other for 
a top prize of Ã100. Charis White said óDebating 
Society is a really good way to look at arguments, and 
to learn how to pick them to pieces! It's really good fun, 
and provokes you into looking at others' way of 
thinking. It is most definitely worth going to!ô 
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We also entered a team óTruth at 88mphô into the DV 
Mission 48-hour Film Challenge, a filmmaking event in 
which participants, including professionals and 
international entries, had two days to devise a techno-
horror film called Thundermausô. For the second year 
running, we picked up an award, this time for Best Actor, 
though it was very much a team effort, with Olivia Ali, 
Jason Noyce and also Lucy Cousins supporting staff 
members Rob Casey, Sarah Counter and Rob Hind. 
Hereôs hoping next year we can make it a hat-trick! 
 

In the current economic climate it is important to provide as 
much information as possible about what is available and 
there is no better way than by inviting in the employers and 
training providers to meet and talk to our students directly.   
 

Cathy Robinson-Burke from Fareport Training said ó we 
have a good partnership with the college and with many 
apprenticeships at the higher level it can offer an ideal 
progression for students looking to continue their studies.ô    

 

From left to right:   
Olivia Ali and  
Jason Noyce,  
accepting their  
award from  
Rob Casey 
for Best Film 

 

Itôs Awards Season! 
Contributed by Rob Casey,  
Curriculum Manager for English and Media 
 
Students from Film and Media courses picked up from 
where they left off in the summer, with even more 
award success. Having been victorious at 
Southampton Solent Universityôs óShow Us Your 
Shortsô filmmaking competition, more of our students 
scooped prizes at two other awards ceremonies. 
 
Southampton Film Weekôs óHampshire Colleges Film 
Challengeô was organised by St Vincent College in 
partnership with City Eye and the Wessex Group of 
sixth-form colleges, and independently judged by local 
filmmakers from the Exposure group in Southampton.  
 
We were delighted to win two awards on the day: the 
Audience Choice award for Best Film, awarded to 
Olivia Ali, Jack Elshaw and Jason Noyce; and the Best 
Script award, for Ashley Hartridge, Becky Howe and 
Bryony Webster. All the films were called óBig Tuesdayô 
and were slapstick shorts, containing the line ñItôs not 
meant to happen yet!ò 
 

Employability Week Activities 
By Alistair Lambon, Careers Manager 
 
The college annual Employability Week started on the 
30 January with representatives from Fareport Training 
invited in to highlight Apprenticeship opportunities 
within the local area.  Throughout the week other 
organisations were available to offer information and 
advice during lunch periods or by giving presentations 
to students with a particular interest in an occupation.   
 
Careers Manager, Alistair Lambon said, ówe invite a 
wide range of visiting speakers throughout the year as 
part of our careers education programme, but this 
week has a focus on work and follows nicely on from a 
recent Progression Day  where students completed 
CVôs and research into work opportunities.   
 

 

Paired Reading Event 
Contributed by Alistair Lambon, Careers Manager 
 
A project involving college students is being 
recommended as a flagship project to celebrate and 
repeat in future years.   
 
Students took part in a óPaired Reading Projectô and 
went into Primary Schools to support younger children 
with their reading.  Organised by Gosport Local 
Childrenôs Partnership, and also including students 
from Bay House Sixth Form, students were ôpairedô 
with pupils from local primary schools.  After receiving 
training, students over a 6 week period went regularly 
into schools to help children read.   
 
ô    

 
 

 
 

A level student, Amy Roberts, has an offer from 
Portsmouth University and wants to go into Primary  
teaching said óI went into the school 3 or 4 times a week 
and it was so rewarding to see the improvement  
in the children.  I feel I have gained in confidence and it 
has really confirmed my aim to go into teaching. 
 
Alistair said ówhat I really liked was the opportunity for 
our students to gain that practical experience of working 
with children.  Highlighting some form of work experience 
on university applications for courses in teaching or 
working with young people is now really vital to secure 
offers.  The experience also gives students a real sense 
of achievement when they can see firsthand the results 
of their support.  We are keen to remain taking a leading 
role in any repeat projects in the future. 
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BTEC Concert to Parents 
To give the BTEC students initial experience in 
performance, we had an informal Parents' Evening, 
where the students could perform their work in a more 
relaxed atmosphere. Parents came along to the event 
to have a glass of wine, listen to the music and have a 
chat with the Music Department staff. They often see 
'polished' performances where the students are part 
of an 'official' concert but in this setting they could see 
a performance that is part of an on-going process, 
almost like a performance lesson in action.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rod Paton and Workshop for BTEC Year 2  
Music in the Community Unit 
We were very lucky to have Rod Paton, Director of 
the community music company 'Lifemusic', and author 
of 'Lifemusic: Connecting People to Time' come and 
give an improvisation/community music workshop 
(pictured above). The BTEC year 2 Music students 
are studying Music in the Community as a specific 
Unit this year, and Rod was able to talk to them about 
how best to build your own community music 
company as well as hints on running workshops. He 
has also written a foreword for the Information Pack 
that the group had to produce for their first 
assessment. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

News from the Music Department 
By Mike Dines, Music Teacher 

A-Level Music Christmas Concert 
In the last week before the Christmas Holidays, the A-Level 
musicians gave an intimate concert as a build up to a music 
performance that will consist of an evening event showcasing 
their work. This year we have a cohort of exceptional talent 
such as Charlie Keen playing Debussy on the trombone, 
Rowan Shulman playing Debussy on the piano and Laura 
Vinall singing Sting's 'Fields of Gold' (pictured below right 
accompanied by Russell Simpson). We also had John Burdfield 
playing 'Floodtime' and Stuart 'logo rhythm' Price playing a duet 
with our esteemed piano tutor Helen Morris!  
 
Christmas Review 
Our BTEC music students would like to thank Dave Mather, 
Student Support Manager, for allowing them to play in the 
Christmas Review this year (pictured below left in rehearsals). 
They were actually preparing a performance at Gunwharf 
Quays, when the event had to be postponed due to technical 
difficulties (we are now playing there early this year). The 
students, however, needed an audience to channel their 
Christmas Spirit, so thank you to all who came and took part! It 
was a fantastic experience for our students. 
 

 

 
 

Southampton Solent University: Solent Sound 
As last year's clear, outright winners, we took the students 
back to Southampton Solent University for their 'Solent Sound' 
competition, where the winners have the chance to support a 
touring band at The Joiners Arms in Southampton. The 
students had a fantastic day, including Ellie Dowsett getting 
up and performing in front of the other colleges. Competition 
is fierce this year so we're keeping our fingers crossed! 
 
Composition Workshop with Cathleen Cheshire 
The A-Level music students had a composition workshop from 
the composer and musician Cathleen Cheshire. She had 
studied A-Level music here, had gone on to study music at 
undergraduate level and has recently completed a Masters at 
Trinity College, London. She gave a workshop on the use of 
Graphic Scores and gave the students hints on how to begin 
composing at A-level in particular. Because she had studied 
at St Vincent she made a real impact on our students, and 
she's coming back next year to present the Cathleen Cheshire 
Composition Award! 
 

 

Chartered Institute of Modern Music Making  
and Performance (CHIMP) 
CHIMP is a new addition to the college and 
consists of A-Level and BTEC music students (and 
a member of staff) playing repertoire solely from 
the 20th Century onwards. For their first concert, 
they performed Michael Nyman's 'In C Interlude' 
and The Velvet Underground's 'Heroin'. For the 
next concert they performed Terry Riley's 'In C' and 
Cornelius Cardew's 'Treatise'. We are looking to 
have a CHIMP 'Event' next year, with an evening of 
Contemporary Classical music. A special thank-you 
to our benefactor/bass player, Colin Farmery, for 
his musical 'skills' and support!  
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HSLA students support Gosport Schools 
Sport Partnership Festival Programme 
Contributed by Kat Heathers & Mandy Wood  
 

The start of the 2011-12 academic year has seen the 
HSLA students at St Vincent College out supporting 
local schoolsô festivals across Gosport.  
 
In partnership with Gosport School Sport Partnership 
and the School Games Organiser, Kat Heathers, our 
students have had the opportunity to display their 
leadership skills at a local football festival and 
basketball festival for Year 5 and 6 pupils in Primary 
schools. 
 
Kat Heathers commented óThe St Vincent students 
have played an active part in the organisation and 
delivery of these festivals and it would not be possible 
to provide such an enjoyable experience for these 
pupils without their effortsô. 
 
With the London 2012 Olympics coming up it is 
crucial that we develop capable, confident and 
inspiring leaders as they have a vital part to play in 
capturing the interest of the young people of Gosport. 
 
The Higher Sports Leaders students successfully 
completed the Community Sports Leaders course last 
year, and all students are in their final year at college 
before going onto University or jobs within the sports 
industry. Many of the students also study the Level 3 
BTEC Sport (Development, Coaching and Fitness) 
course.  
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Vaulting Display 
By Phil Love, PE Teacher 
  
Level 3 sports students from the Diploma and 
Extended Diploma took part in a Vaulting Display to 
mark the end of 8 weeks training.  The display was  
watched by around 140 guests including the Principal, 
Vice Principals, Curriculum Managers, staff, parents 
and students.   
 
This marked the 25th Anniversary of the 
college encouraging students to try activities out of 
their comfort zone.  Since the "show" several of 
the students involved have been to university 
interviews and have used their skills to great 
effect, helping to secure conditional offers for places 
on coaching and teaching based courses.   
 
Course tutor, Phil Love, said "being out of your 
comfort zone is great preparation for the journey 
ahead, we hope this course has not only built the skill 
level through enjoyment and participation but more so 
allowed our students to believe in themselves and not 
be afraid of the unknown.  Well done team!"   
 
 

 

 
 

 

Year 1 Extended Diploma students are now waiting with 
trepidation for December 2012 when they take the course 
and design their own display. 
 

As part of their HSLA course the students have to 
completed 30 hours voluntary work within the local 
community. If any local sports clubs, organisations, or local 
schools would like an HSLA student to come and help with 
their sporting activities please contact Mandy Wood 
(Curriculum Manager for Sport and Public Services) at the 
college. 

 


